#### Text 1 for Unit 4

- 1. Read, translate the text, and answer the questions.
- 2. Make you own story about yourself and learn it by heart.

# Travelling (1)

People began to travel ages ago. The very first travelers were explorers who went on trips to find wealth, fame or something else. Their journeys were very dangerous but still people keep on going to the unknown lands. Nowadays it is not as dangerous and much more convenient. Do you want to go somewhere? Hundreds of companies are there to help you. They will take care about your tickets and make all the reservations needed. You don't speak the language of the country you go to? There are interpreters that will help you. With modern services you can go around the world. You can choose the means of transport you like: plane, train, ship, bicycle or you can travel hiking. Tourism became a very profitable business because people are ready to spend their money for the great opportunity to have a great time learning about new countries, going sightseeing, resting and enjoying themselves.

### **Questions:**

- 1. Who were the first travellers?
  - 2. Were their journeys safe?
  - 3. Why did they go on trip?
- 4. Is it more convenient to travel now?
- 5. What kinds of transport can you choose from?
  - 6. Is tourism a profitable business? Why?

## Vocabulary:

to travel — подорожувати

journey — подорож

dangerous — небезпечний

ticket — квиток

train — поїзд

bicycle — велосипед

profitable — прибутковий

to go sightseeing — оглядати визначні місця

to enjoy — насолоджуватися

#### Подорожі (1)

Люди почали подорожувати дуже давно. Перші мандрівникі були дослідниками, які вирушали в дорогу на пошуки розкоші, слави або чого-небудь ще. Їх мандри були дуже небезпечними, але люди все продовжували йти до недосліджених земель.

Зараз це не так небезпечно, так ще й зручно. Бажаєте кудись поїхати? Існує сотні компаній, які допоможуть вам. Вони піклуються щодо ваших квитків і забронюють все що треба. Ви не розмовляєте на мові країни, до якої їдете? Є перекладачі, які допоможуть вам.

Сучасний рівень сервіса дає вам можливість мандрувати навколо світу. Ви можете вибрати вид транспорту, який вам подобається: літак, поїзд, корабль, велосипед, або ви зможете мандрувати пішки. Туризм стал дуже вигідним бизнесом, тому що люди готові платити гроші за хорошу можливість чудово провести час, вивчаючи нові країни, оглядаючи визначні місця, відпочивая та отримуючи при цьому задоволення.